Town of Bergen Planning Board
Minutes for September 29, 2016 
Bergen Town Hall

Present: Chairman Fink, Kathi McLaughlin, Lou Romano, Andrew Fink and Mark Gerhardy

Not Present: Dominick Camelio

Also Present: Dave Mason, ZEO and Mike Hammerl

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. A motion to approve the August 2016 minutes was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Andrew Fink, voted and carried.

Mike Hammerl: Subdivision/Variance request. Mike Hammerl was present at the meeting to go over some details of his subdivision plans located at 6512 North Lake Road. His plans are to divide his 172.4 acres into 3 separate parcels. The first parcel includes the houses and will be approximately 8.5 acres. The second parcel is tillable land located in the Ag. District and will be approximately 39 acres. The third lot is a wooded, swampy area used for recreational purposes and will require a variance for being non-conforming. A permanent easement already exists to the back lot. After reviewing the maps, it was concluded that a few things needed to be added before anything could be finalized. This included title blocks, removal of one of the easements, and road frontage measurements. Due to the location on a county road, this proposal will have to go to the county for recommendation. A motion to classify this as a minor subdivision was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Lou Romano, voted and carried. A motion to waive the Planning Board Public Hearing was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Mark Gerhardy, voted and carried. A motion to recommend approval to the Zoning Board for the variance needed for the third lot was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Kathi McLaughlin, voted and carried. Mr. Hammerl plans to get the maps finalized before the next Planning Board meeting.

Old/New Business

7-Eleven. 7-Eleven would like to move forward with subdividing the lot with the old restaurant on it. Their plan would include demolishing the building and then putting the lot up for sale. The lot is a total of 60,000 square feet and has road frontage of only 150 feet instead of the required 200 feet. It was suggested that the Town engineer review the plans before moving forward.

No further business was discussed. A motion to adjourn was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Andrew Fink, voted and carried. The meeting ended at 7:48 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc: Michelle Smith, Town Clerk

      Don Cunningham, Town Supervisor

      Bill Waldruff, Zoning Board Chairman

